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Lynne Cayting,  

I am writing to you today to urge you to oppose the proposed rule to mandate the sale of light-duty electric 
vehicles in Maine. 
 
As revised, the rule requires that beginning with the 2028 model year, 51% of the vehicles sold must be 
electric vehicles. This plan is not only unrealistic, but requires automobile dealers to abandon our longstanding 
principle of finding vehicles that best suit the needs of our customers.  
 
When a customer comes into a dealership looking to buy a vehicle, this is not a decision that is taken lightly. 
Often times, hours of research have gone into their decision. It’s a large purchase, often times second only to 
purchasing a home. Every customer has a unique situation, and we pride ourselves with offering them the 
most sensible options within their specific needs and price ranges.  
 
The most important guiding principle is that a vehicle purchase is a consumer’s choice. This proposed rule 
severely restricts that choice, and in some cases may eliminate consumer choice altogether. Customers will 
no longer be able to select vehicles based on their own wants and needs. Unfortunately, this means that many 
Mainers - especially in southern Maine - will simply purchase the vehicle they want in other states like New 
Hampshire, where they are not bound by these mandates. 
 
Maine does not have registration denial, which means Mainers can buy vehicles out-of-state and then register 
them to drive in Maine, even though Maine dealers cannot sell the vehicles the customer bought. In addition to 
the option of crossing state lines, many Mainers could simply keep their current vehicle or trade their vehicle in 
for another used vehicle, decisions which negate the climate goals that this proposed rule seeks to achieve. 
 
Dealerships work very hard to help customers purchase vehicles that best suit their needs, and we oppose 
efforts that reduce the options available for hardworking Maine families. 
 
Again, please oppose the proposed Rule 127-A: Advanced Clean Cars II program.  

Sincerely,  

Stephen Roy  
18 Libby Hill Rd 
Oakland, ME 04963 
(207) 755-4440  

 


